# **QEII Newsletter**

# 26th September 2025

## THIS WEEK

**Flu Vaccinations:** The flu vaccination clinic is this coming **Tuesday, 30th September**. If you want your child to have the vaccination, please ensure you have completed the online consent form by **Monday 29th September**.

**Facing Defiance Training:** Please see the attached flyer for details of a Facing Defiance online training course offered by the Family Advice Centre.

**Family Advice Training Timetable:** Please also see the attached timetable of other online training events for October from the Family Advice Centre.

**Macmillan Coffee Morning:** Thank you to everyone who supported our Macmillan Coffee Morning today.

#### **HEADTEACHER'S AWARD WINNERS**

Maryellen, James & Summer, Astronauts - Great art work

### YOIMOJI OF THE WEEK

This week's Yoimoji was Bucko the resilient rabbit.

#### LETTERS HOME

**Key Stage 3 Classes:** Residential deposit & consent forms reminder.

Seniors students taking part: Dance Live 2026 letter.

#### **CLASS NEWS FROM DIVERS**

We have had a great start to the new school year in Divers class. We have been settling into our new routines and enjoying playing in the different areas of learning. We are enjoying playing with each other and building relationships with the staff in the classroom and around the school. We love getting messy with paint and shaving foam! We have had lots of fun in the Living Classroom, exploring the tyres, water area and even the swing bars. We have also been using different forms of transport whilst thinking about our topic "Marvellous Machines".

## **CLASS NEWS FROM PIONEERS**

Pioneers have enjoyed learning about Buddhism in RE for the last 2 weeks. This week Pioneers worked independently to create their own version of Lotus flowers, making design and colour choices.